
Board of School Trustees
Mansfield Independent School District

TITLE: Consideration and Approval of Rogene Worley Middle School 
Waterline Relocation Contract Award

               

     
       DATE: April, 22, 2025

ACTION

BACKGROUND:

The City of Mansfield Water Department will be shutting down the 48” watermain line that serves 
Worley Middle School for extensive repairs. The repairs will require that the service for Worley be 
relocated. The MISD Bond Department received proposals for engineering services from Langan 
Engineering to provide drawings for city approval. The drawings were completed and proposals were 
solicited from qualified contractors. The proposals were received and reviewed by the MISD Bond 
Department and reviewed with the City of Mansfield Water Department. 

The results of the Bid evaluation indicate the lowest, qualified contractor is Horton Plumbing LLC/ River 
Rock Utilities LTD.

CONSIDERATIONS:

An Award of Contract to Horton Plumbing LLC /River Rock Utilities Inc. is recommended by the City of 
Mansfield Water Department, Engineers, MISD Bond Program Team, and the Associate Superintendent 
for Facilities and Bond Programs.  The City of Mansfield will reimburse MISD 50% of the project cost. 
Funding for the project will come from 2017 Bond Program funds. 

RECOMMENDATION:

The Superintendent recommends the Board of Trustees Approve the Award of the Contract Agreement 
for the Rogene Worley Middle School Waterline Relocation to Horton Plumbing LLC /River Rock 
Utilities LTD. in the amount of $177,000.00.

If the Board agrees, the motion will read:
“Move to Approve the Award of $177,000.00 to Horton Plumbing LLC /River Rock Utilities LTD. for 
the Rogene Worley Middle School Waterline Relocation.”


